

April 08, 2020

Mayor and Council City of Prince George 1100 Patricia Boulevard Prince George, BC V2L 3V9

Subject: City of Prince George resolution in support of the Northern Development Initiative Trust funding request (Caledonia Nordic Ski Club – Facility Improvements)

Dear Mayor and Council,

The Caledonia Nordic Ski Club is formally requesting a resolution from Prince George City Council in support of our funding request to NDIT for \$15,000 (to be submitted in the near future).

As you are aware the Caledonia Nordic Ski Club provides all season non-motorized recreation opportunities for skiing, snowshoeing, running, hiking, biking through over 50km of double track trails and 50 km of single-track trails. CNSC is planning facility improvements to the Caledonia Nordic facility to add a mountain bike skills development area. The work includes constructions of a combination of earthen and wooden berms, bumps and jumps in a safe and supervised location.

We wish to ensure that the facility remains inviting for family-oriented activities for residents and visitors to Prince George. The planned facility improvements would be a lasting legacy to the City of Prince George and surrounding area. The total investment of this project is \$30,000 which we have secured the remaining portions.

The following is the resolution that we're asking City Council to approve:

THAT, the City of Prince George supports the application to Northern Development Initiative Trust from the Caledonia Nordic Ski Club for a grant of up to \$15,000 for the construction of a mountain bike skill development area at the Caledonia Nordic Ski Club from the Community Halls And Recreation Facilities Account

I certainly welcome any questions or comments you may have, and look forward to your response. Thank you!

Sincerely,

John Huybers

Past President, Caledonia Nordic Ski Club cc. Angela LeFevre, General Manager, CNSC

